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              ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT REVIEW SUBCOMMITTEE
      MARKET STATION AT THE RAILYARD
      ROUND HOUSE CONFERENCE ROOM
         500 MARKET STATION, SUITE 200
         MONDAY, JUNE 11, 2018, 4:00 PM

I. PROCEDURES

A. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting of the Economic Development Review Subcommittee was called to
order by Councilor Signe Lindell, Chair, at 4:00 pm, on Monday, June 11, 2018, at the
Market Station at the Railyard, 500 Market Station, Suite 200, Roundhouse Conference
Room, Santa Fe, New Mexico.

B. ROLL CALL
MEMBERS PRESENT
Councilor Signe Lindell, Chair
Kathy Keith
John Feins
Buddy Roybal
(Vacancy)

MEMBERS ABSENT

OTHERS PRESENT
Matt Brown, Economic Development Director, City of Santa Fe
Fabian Trujillo, Economic Development, City of Santa Fe
Rich Brown, Economic Development, City of Santa Fe
Liz Camancho, Economic Development, City of Santa Fe
Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer

C. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
NOVEMBER 27, 2017

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Roybal, seconded by Mr. Fiens, to approve the
minutes as presented.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.
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D. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Mr. Trujillo said we are going to pull item 1 off and postpone it to the next
meeting. 

Mr. Roybal asked what is the reason why.

Mr. Trujillo said they are not ready at this time.

MOTION A motion was made by John Fiens, seconded by Buddy Roybal, to
approve the agenda as amended.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

II. ACTION ITEMS

A. REQUEST FOR REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF FIVE (5) CONTRACT
RENEWALS FOR THE FY 2018-2019 ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
PORTFOLIO AS AWARDED THROUGH RFP TO PROVIDE
WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT, AND OTHER SUPPORT FOR
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT IN SANTA FE FOR A TOTAL FUNDING
AMOUNT OF $360,000 AS IDENTIFIED.  Matt Brown

1. PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT, AMENDMENT NO. 2
- SANTA FE BUSINESS INCUBATOR RFP 16/38/P

This item was postponed to the next meeting.

2. PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT, AMENDMENT NO. 2
- YOUTHWORKS RFP 16/37/P

Mr. Brown said it was hard for Youthworks to learn that they were being cut from
$180,000 to $140,000. Our commitment to them is in working with them on an ongoing
basis to help them secure more in kind and other funding.  Liz is working with them now
on outreach and marketing.  Their request accordingly as we reduce the budget is that
they will scale back on services.  They did it in a way that is proportionate to the scale
back in funds.  It is a 22.7% reduction.  Our funding goes into program management and
other training and providing compensation offsets for interns.  The general management
is a 12% reduction, 31% on training and other.  

Mr. Roybal said it would be good if we have the percentages of where this money
goes to included in the packet.  He would like to see some real economic development
for the money we spend.
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Chair Lindell said she would like a copy of the RFP and would like to see the
submitted proposals for all of them electronically.  It would be helpful to see how the
metrics of what the agreement is and how they stacked up to that last year.

Mr. Fiens said he noticed that as well.  We know these organizations, but also
the reports they provide are the basis of making the most important decision of handing
over money.

Mr. Brown said all 4 of these contractors are submitting their reports on time.  We
review those and we have all of them.  They are meeting or exceeding their
requirements.  We won’t have their annual reports until after the fiscal year end, in July
or August.  We can deliver any of the interim reports that you would like to have.

Mr. Roybal said the successes they had last year are what he would be
interested in knowing.

Mr. Brown said we have those reports.  Would you like the monthly reports.

Mr. Roybal said it is really your job so it is up to you to make sure they fulfill their
contracts.  He would like to see the results.

Mr. Brown asked do you want the quarterly reports from our Department.

Mr. Feins said he suggests we determine if they are varying to the low or high. 
When a variance of a certain amount occurs the Department then needs to report that to
the Committee.

Mr. Brown said we will deliver to you what you feel is important.

Mr. Roybal said in the jobs category where they are succeeding.

Mr. Brown asked so you want a variance report and annual or quarterly summary
reviews.

Ms. Keith said a variance report.

Mr. Fiens said monthly or quarterly would be fine.

Mr. Brown said how about if any variance that is 10% negative or more we will
report.

Mr. Roybal said we need to know where jobs are really needed in the City.

Mr. Brown asked do you want the RFPs for all of them.
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Chair Lindell asked we have funding for 4, how many applications did we have.

Mr. Brown said that would be before he came to the position and is unknown by
him.

Mr. Trujillo said these RFPs are 4 year RFPs reviewed and approved in 2016. 
They get an original contract and 3 approvals for them. There is 1 more year left on 3 of
them. RDC has 2 years left.

Mr. Roybal asked after that time period what happens.

Mr. Trujillo said we send out a new RFP and they can reapply again.

Mr. Brown said there are no other applicants right now, this is a renewal.   We
think in this year we will have created a new economic plan with new initiatives that will
help guide

 us in the next round of contracting for these organizations or new ones.  We are
midstream in that right now.

Chair Lindell said she feels like we don’t have a complete picture here and are
not digging into what it actually is.  We are approving an amendment to a contract that
we do not have great familiarity with.

Melynn Schuyler, Director of Youthworks, handed out a document regarding the
organizations accomplishments and the types of services it offers.  She reviewed the
document.

Mr. Brown said we did an on site visit to Youthworks with the support of Julie and
Alex. Youthworks has 5 contracts with the City.  We tried with this contract to redirect
the funding to be targeted to job training and placement.  There is case working going
on that is a wrap around.  This is consistent with our current strategies.  We can help
Youthworks become more efficient.  For example it is better for us and them to bundle
any money to be spent case working and then contract it out for case workers.  

Chair Lindell said it begs the question of justification for changing their
compensation.

Mr. Brown said it is two fold.  It has to do with our budget.  That was the initial
driver. Our budget is $800,000.  Combine that with what happened this past year where
this Department picked up multiple projects that were not foreseen and we see that
happening again.  We want to have flexibility so we don’t go over budget and can
respond to important demands from the City.  It is his belief and that of Chris Sanchez 
that we can reduce the budget for Youthworks and diminish the loss by helping them
become more efficient and with our work to fill in any gaps they might have.  We have a
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6 months review that the Mayor set up.  If we determine the work they are doing and the
impact is worth us upping our contract with them we can look at that.  It is tough, but
rational.

Mr. Feins asked what is your assessment of your capacity to help them with
efficiencies.  

Mr. Brown said over the course of 6 months high.  Over the next 6 weeks low. It
is not just about him.  Liz will be the point person on that.  He expect us to deliver on
those commitments we are making.  He feels like the Interim Land Use position will last
another 4 to 6 weeks.  The impact on him is great, but we can provide support to them
immediately.

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Roybal, seconded by Ms. Keith, to approve the
contract.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

3. PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT, AMENDMENT NO. 3
- SCORE RFP 15/38/P

Mr. Trujillo introduced Bob Gallatin, Chair of SCORE Santa Fe.   We had a good
fiscal year in 2018/19.  11 educational events were done.  We have not gotten the last
reports yet.  This program is very successful.  This year we are asking for a contract
renewal with a reduction of $20,000.  That reduces the training events from 12 to 7 and
they are taking on the design of the workbooks which is about $4,000 to $5,000.  There
will be 7 educational events next year including a bilingual event.  

Mr. Roybal asked what is the workbook.

Mr. Trujillo said we were providing the attendees with a workbook with all the
presentations.  We have been doing it in house.  Now the partner will do that.  

Mr. Gallatin said we completed 11 of our 12 events and had record numbers of
attendees.  All of the spring seminars maxed out in attendance.  The workshop maxed
out at 24.  We have an over 50% conversion rate.  People who have attended these
trainings signed up for mentoring by SCORE.  That is our focus.  We want to continue
this.  We are in the process of having our 12th event which is bilingual.  We will get the
final report in to you.

Mr. Roybal asked what is your total budget.

Mr. Gallatin said we receive $6,700 a year from SCORE and the $20,000 this
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year from the City.  We are going to have to go out now and seek sponsors to make up
the amounts.   We are going to do more events on our own.

Mr. Fiens asked to what do you attribute the record numbers.

Mr. Gallatin said we changed our approach.  We looked at the kind of things that
are hot right now and what people are asking for.  Marketing is always an issue for small
businesses in competition with big businesses.  We addressed hot topics and requests
and built on that with a sequence of events.  We did not have as many basic ones.

Mr. Trujillo said the workshops and seminars were revamped to be interactive
and participatory.

Mr. Gallatin said we did go live and thrive workshops where everyone left with a
10 second video to market their businesses.

Chair Lindell said so their funding is going from $25,000 to $20,000.  What is our
plan to give them assistance.

Mr. Brown said we will provide communications and marketing support to them
and help to drive more sponsorships.  They will also participate in the 6 month review
process.  We are trying to look at the entire life cycle of a business person.  We want to
build that ecosystem so we can help guide people where to go for assistance.  We don’t
have a complete clear handle on our ecosystem to provide the best service.  We hope
to complete that over 6 months.

Mr. Roybal said he really likes what they are saying about diversification.

Chair Lindell said he hopes we can continue to focus on this program.  Don’t like
cutting this program.  

Mr. Roybal said it is really a $10,000 cut with the books.

Chair Lindell said she hopes in the 6 month review we can help this organization
more.  This is a very inexpensive program for what we get out of it.  She thinks a
program like this has returned to us greater than what the assessment metrics are.  It is
a way of building community and getting people involved with each other that would not
typically be involved with each other.  Her hat is off to SCORE for looking forward.  It is
her hope that we restore that funding in the future.

Mr. Fiens said he agrees.  When we hear about record numbers and making
videos and all the things he told us they are seeing a need and filling it. There is a need
to notice when we find a hot spot and how do we expand what is going well.  The good
news is a need to figure out a way to extend it.
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Mr. Brown said across all the contracts and all our work we want to define better
goals and better metrics. We have an internal obligation with the new results based
accountability efforts.  Rick is leading that effort on our behalf.  Part of the 6 month
review is that it gives us more time to do that work in combination with our partners so
we are looking at the most meaningful and right goals.  We are optimizing.

Mr. Roybal asked is it possible for the City to do the workbooks again.

Mr. Brown said that is a true cost.  He believes SCORE will do a better job if they
are doing the workbooks.

Mr. Roybal asked where did the money come from before.

Mr. Brown said operating costs out of our budget.  City staff and City duplicating.

Mr. Brown said he will look at that.  We will add that as an action item for our next
meeting. 

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Roybal, seconded by Mr. Feins, to approve the
contract with the possibility of additional money for the workbooks.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

Chair Lindell said thank you Bob for all your work.  We appreciate it.

4. PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT, AMENDMENT NO. 2
- MAKE SANTA FE RFP 16/37/P

Mr. Brown said in talking with Zane Fischer moving forward there are 2 things he
wanted to accomplish.  Tie the work they are doing to badging and certification and
other resume building work and provide economic development benefits to individuals. 
We had a good meeting of the minds around that.  The second part of it’s work is taking
kids from Youthworks. As we reduced the money to Youthworks we increased the
numbers of kids they are going to take for skill training.  What these people are learning
can be employed at Meow Wolf and others in the community.  More is being done in the
coming year than in the past.  Getting the numbers is on him.  We will get the numbers
to put in this report.

Chair Lindell said last year funding was $15,000 and this year it is $25,000.  

Mr. Fischer said we had a successful and exciting year.  We continued to
develop the digital fabrication lab for youth.  We had mostly girls come through this year.
One is now working at Meow Wolf. Our collaboration with Youthworks and the City
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investment has helped us to leverage private donations and business partnerships.  We
won a $50,000 award from the U.S. Conference of Mayors and Wells Fargo and are 
working to expand that program in the region.  We are doing pre apprenticeship and
registered apprenticeships for certifications.   We are working with 16 to 24 year olds
and they are all over the map in terms of the skills they have.  In order to provide
certifications that can be certified through the Office of Higher Education and Workforce
Solutions required Department of Labor approval.   We achieved certification in this
contract period and trained our instructors to meet the certifications.  We do train people
regularly on our equipment who come to use the space.  We have people renting
buildings near us so they can use the equipment.  We are an active part of a National
conversation on additional certifications.   In the digital youth lab a cohort is 10. That is
the max  we can handle.  WATT is the Womens Advanced Tools and Training.  It is a
new program.  We try to tamp down the macho drive and work with focused women only
programs.  This program is in response to that.

Mr. Feins asked do you have a way when you have a success story of getting
that out so other women can hear of it.

Mr. Fischer said yes we do and we are always working on that.  We rely heavily
on social media.  

Mr. Fischer shared a story about the class working with the firefighters to fix the
railings of a woman’s entry way to keep her from continually falling.  They identified a
problem and were able to do community service to fix the problem.  There was a full
compliment of firefighters at their graduation.  Now it will be part of the training so kids
can see that the work they do can change peoples lives.

Mr. Fischer said we just hired a full time Executive Director who is starting at the
end of this month.  

Chair Lindell said thank you Zane.

Mr. Brown said Zane is a pioneer in this.  He is a great strategic partner.  We
have been talking about using the City procurement to support organizations.

Chair Lindell said thank you.  The story about combining community meaningful
actions in this City makes us all better.  She is very appreciative of that.

Ms. Keith asked would you give us a picture of the funding from the Federal grant
and how that fits in with the City.

Mr. Fischer said we are a registered service provider and we have a relationship
with a service provider for the local Workforce Board.  They have a certain amount of
money that is required to be spent on apprenticeship.  The limit that New Mexico has
per person is $5,000 per year. We worked with them and our budget to work up a
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budget to provide $4,200 per individual to put them through a program.  SER provides
that to us per student. The City money is around the external elements of that training
such as certifying instructors.  

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Fiens, seconded by Ms. Keith, to approve the
contract.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

5. PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT, AMENDMENT NO. 1
- RDC/VAF

Mr. Brown said this represents a part of a strategic focus we are shifting on.  We
would like to get the dollars that we spend into the hands of the entrepreneurs.  We
want to get as close to the person in need as possible.  This is an exemplary example of
that. The money gets into the hands of award recipients.  They are at the top of the
class. Last year we funded $30,000.  This year is for $25,000.

Mr. Alonzo said we do work in a 7 County region. Our office is in Espanola.  We
have a long history with the City.  This program is an investment program opportunity for
funding to go directly to the company.  The Lab is one of our primary partners.  This
year they invested $100,000 and others invested as well.  The major part of our funding
has gone to help companies in Santa Fe.  This year we spread it out and did fund some
folks up north as well. They are mostly start ups.  This is a one time shot in the arm to
get them started.

Mr. Roybal asked do you work with the LEDA program.

Mr. Alonzo said we also receive funding from Los Alamos County as well.  

Mr. Brown said it is an incredibly rigorous analysis that is done for applicants. 
The money is specifically earmarked to a specific need with economic benefit of the
investment.  We appreciate that.

Mr. Alonzo said we have 40 to 50 applicants every year and fund 6 or 7.

Mr. Rich Brown said we are working with his colleagues to identify Santa Fe
companies that did not win to see how we can partner and support them.  The City is a
great partner.

Mr. Brown said Rich is the point person.  Our commitment to support and work
with partners is very real. We are building them.  Real actions are taking place.
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Chair Lindell asked what is the annual distribution.

Mr. Alonzo said it is a bit over $200,000 for 7 companies.  We are looking at
ways to increase that.  We will share the benefit report to the City.

Chair Lindell said she would like to see that.

Mr. Alonzo said 65% of the companies funded are in Santa Fe.

Chair Lindell said she would like to see more of a breakdown.  

Mr. Brown said he will send the most recent report of theirs to Committee
members.

Chair Lindell said she would like to see the overall budgeting and how that works.

Ms. Keith said she will have to recuse herself from the vote.  Los Alamos Labs
has invested in this venture acceleration fund since 2007.  She has a contract with RDC.

Ms. Keith left the room.

MOTION A motion was made by Mr. Roybal, seconded by Mr. Fiens, to approve the
contract.

VOTE The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

Ms. Keith returned to the meeting.

III. DISCUSSION ITEMS
NONE

IV. REPORTS
NONE

V. ITEMS FROM THE COMMITTEE

Mr. Fiens said the last time we met we discussed possible ideas of success
stories in the community and pushing that out to travelers who come to town. We are in
the onset of the peak tourism season.  We could take out an ad telling people if they are
interested in bringing their business here this is where you go.  Ask for the sale.  Tell
them where they can get resources.  Maybe we can get them thinking.  He is happy to
do brainstorming on that.

Mr. Brown said Liz will take you up on that.
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Mr. Roybal said the Chamber of Commerce is working on something like that too. 
We should get them together with the Tourism Department.  

Mr. Fiens said the National Governor’s Convention is coming here.  If there are
any opportunities there it would be great to get this information out.

Ms. Camancho said we are working with the State to see how we can be
involved. We are looking for volunteers for the convention.

Mr. Fiens said he wanted to mention the Emerging Media Alliance.  It is an
awesome formation of an alliance of outstanding organizations for emerging media. The
time has come to tell the world that we are not just old art.  There is contemporary art
here in Santa Fe.  A number of things are happening in June which is Emerging Media
Month.  Science, tech and art.  Check out their website.

Mr. Brown said he has been meeting with folks around that for awhile.  Chris
Jonas is the main organizer.  He and Liz are going to be on an ongoing committee for
that.  He totally agrees and thank you for bringing that up.  He sees it and has some
ideas of what it can become.  It will require city and private to come together to pull it all
off to see what it can become.

Mr. Feins said he agrees.  He is concerned that we don’t have that village
movement out here.  

Mr. Fiens said Eric Streeper made national news.  He wants to continue the
discussion on how we can do our success stories out here.  He is happy to help with
getting it out there.

Mr. Camancho said she will contact him.

Chair Lindell said Youthworks said on the PSA, page 2, item A should be
$306,000 and we have $506,000.   

Mr. Brown said we will take care of that.

VI. ITEMS FROM STAFF

None.

VII. NEXT MEETING 
JULY 3, 2018

VIII. ADJOURN
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There being no further business before the Committee the meeting adjourned at
5:36 pm.

___________________________
Councilor Signe Lindell, Chair

___________________________
Elizabeth Martin, Stenographer
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City of Santa Fe 
Summary of Contracts, Agreements, & Amendments

Section to be completed by department for each contract or contract amendment

1 FOR: ORIGINAL CONTRACT or CONTRACT AMENDMENT

2 Name of Contractor

3 Complete information requested Plus GRT

Inclusive of GRT
Original Contract Amount:

Termination Date:

Approved by Council Date:

or by City Manager Date:

Contract is for:

Amendment # to the Original Contract#

Increase/(Decrease) Amount $

Extend Termination Date to:

Approved by Council

or by City Manager Date:

Amendment is for:

4 History of Contract & Amendments: (option: attach spreadsheet if multiple amendments) Plus GRT

Inclusive of GRT

Amount $ of original Contract# Termination Date:

Reason:

Amount $ amendment # Termination Date:

Reason:

Amount $ amendment # Termination Date:

Reason:

Amount $ amendment # Termination Date:

Reason:

Total of Original Contract plus all amendments: $ $555,000.00

Provide Incubation services for the City.

Provide Incubation services for the City.

150,000.00 2 06/30/2019

$150,000.00

06/30/2017

Santa Fe Business Incubator

$205,000.00

June 30, 2017

July 27, 2016

2 06-0707

205,000.00 16-0707

Provide Incubation services for the City.

Provide Incubation services for the City.

200,000.00 1 06/30/2018

June 30, 2019

Provide Incubation services for the City.

1 of 2



City of Santa Fe 
Summary of Contracts, Agreements, & Amendments

5 Procurement Method of Original Contract:  (complete one of the lines)

RFP# Date:

RFQ Date:

Sole Source Date:

Other

6 Procurement History:
example: (First year of 4 year contract)

 ____________________________________

    Purchasing Officer Review

    Comments or Exceptions:___________________________________________________________

7 Funding Source: BU/Line Item:

___________________________________
Budget Officer Approval

Comments or Exceptions:___________________________________________________________

8 Any out-of-the ordinary or unusual issues or concerns:

(Memo may be attached to explain detail.)

9 Staff Contact who completed this form: Jessica Sandoval

Phone # 6334

10 Certificate of Insurance attached. (if original Contract)

Submit to City Attorney for review/signature
Forward to Finance Director for review/signature
Return to originating Department for Committee(s) review or forward to City Manager for review

and approval (depending on dollar level).

To be recorded by City Clerk:

Contract #

Date of contract Executed (i.e., signed by all parties):

Note: If further information needs to be included, attach a separate memo.

Comments:

3rd of 4 year contract

Economic Development Fund 22116.510340

May 31, 201616/38/P

2 of 2
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CITY OF SANTA FE 
AMENDMENT#5 TO PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT 

#15-0257 

AMENDMENT No.5 (the "Amendment") to the CITY OF SANTA FE PROFESSIONAL 

SERVICES AGREEMENT, dated April6, 2015 (the "Agreement"), between the City of Santa Fe 

(the "City") and Andrea Romero ("Romero") and assigned to The Santa Fe Chamber of Commerce 

Opportunities Fund on or about June 22,2018 (the "Contractor") is made and entered into by and 

between the City and Contractor, and is effective as of the date set forth below upon which it is 

executed by the Parties. 

RECITALS 

Pursuant to Article 18 of the Agreement, and for good and valuable consideration, the receipt and 

sufficiency of which are acknowledged by the parties, the City and the Contractor agree as follows: 

1. Scope of Work. 

Article I of the Agreement is hereby deleted. A new Article I of the Agreement is amended 

so that Article I reads in its entirety as follows: 

The Contractor shall provide services to support the coordination and organization of all MIX 

activities including monthly, events, special projects, strategic planning, volunteers, communication, 

sponsor development and interaction and more. This includes, but is not limited to: 

A. Produce at least six ( 6) networking events per year, with emphasis on attracting 

younger and demographically diverse professionals, designed to facilitate interaction and connection to 

deepen individuals' engagement and commitment to community. This includes staffing events and 

polling participants to collect information relevant for the organization and to the local economy 

which shall be shared with the Office of Economic Development. 

B. Engage in promotion activities geared to attract professionals to events and 

networking activities, from a wide range of industries interested in networking and partnerships to 

enhance Santa Fe's economy. This includes utilizing the MIX website, social media and other creative, 

low-cost marketing solutions. Additional marketing tasks includes: 

(1) Communication with sponsors and other stakeholders as needed on 

monthly events and special projects. 

(2) Regular updating of website and social media, responses to MIX Santa 

Fe emails and other communications. 
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(3) On-going management of MIX newsletter. 

C. General management and operations of the MIX networking and other functions 

of the organization, including: 

(1) Management and facilitation of regular meetings including follow-up 

emails, summaries and other assigned tasks. 

(2) Support staff and volunteers on special projects. 

(3) Gathering of information, testimonials, photos, logos and other material 

for promotion. 

(4) Tracking and management of all financial activity including sponsor 

contributions and all expenditures. 

(5) Coordination and development of sponsorships for MIX and special 

projects. 

( 6) Provide the City with reports describing the work performed and results 

achieved in the prior quarter are due the 15th day after the end of each quarter. A final report is due 

within 30 days from the end of the Term set forth below. 

D. Other tasks as needed in consultation and mutual agreement with City staff. 

2. Compensation. 

Article 3, paragraph A is amended to add compensation by twenty thousand dollars 

($20,000), so that the Article 3, paragraph A reads: 

A. The City shall pay to the Contractor in full payment for services rendered a sum not to 

exceed twenty thousand dollars ($20,000) which amount in combination with compensation 

previously provided to Romero under the same Agreement shall not exceed one hundred twenty­

eight thousand dollars ($128,000), exclusive of applicable gross receipts taxes. Payment shall be 

made for services actually rendered at a rate of no more than thirty-dollars ($30) per hour for 

Contractor staff or third-party providers engaged by Contractor to deliver any services described 

above, provided that documentation of such expenses is provided .. Contractor may also submit 

receipts for expenses directly related to delivering work described in Section 1 Scope of Work for 

reimbursement. Such amount will be deducted from the twenty thousand dollars ($20,000) 

compensation limit. 

3. Term and Effective Date. 

Upon signatures by the City and Contractor, whichever occurs last, this Agreement shall 
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become effective as of July 1, 2018. The Agreement will terminate on AprilS, 2019, unless 

sooner pursuant to Article 6 infra. 

4. Agreement in Full Force. 

Except as specifically provided in this Amendment, Amendment No. 1, Amendment No. 2, 

Amendment No.3, and Amendment No.4, the Agreement remains and shall remain in full force and 

effect, in accordance with its terms. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Parties have executed this Amendment No. 5 to the City of Santa 

Fe Professional Services Agreement as of the date of the signature by the required approval 

authorities below. 

CITY OF SANTA FE: 

ALAN M. WEBBER, MAYOR 

DATE: ______________ __ 

ATTEST: 

YOLANDA Y. VIGIL, CITY CLERK 

APPROVED AS TO FORM: 

ERIN MCSHERRY, CITY ATTORNEY 

APPROVED: 

MARY MCCOY, FINANCE DIRECTOR 

Business Unit Line Item 

3 

CONTRACTOR: 
SANTA FE CHAMBER OF COMMERCE 
OPPORTUNITIES FUND 

NAME AND TITLE 

DATE: ______________ __ 

CRS# _________ _ 

Registration # __________ _ 
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